
 / Opportunities

Charlotte Area Transit System / Construction

South End Station - Track/Systems CMAR RFP

South End Station will design and construct a new light rail station adjacent to the Publix
Supermarket and 2161 Hawkins development in South End. Initially, the project team selected
Construction Manager at Risk (CMAR) as the appropriate method to deliver the entire project. The
City issued a RFP in 2023 but received no proposals. Following contractor interviews and further
analysis, the team divided construction into two packages, Track/Systems and Civil/Station. The
Track/Systems Package will be delivered by CMAR through contracts for pre-construction services
and construction (later). The pre-construction services contract will include some consulting
services for both packages. The Civl/Station Package will be advertised for bid in the future. This
PSR is to request development and advertisement of a RFP for the CMAR. Draft RFP and contract
documents are stored separately in a Sharepoint site set up by Legal with access granted to
Procurement. The design consultant is developing a cost estimate for the pre-construction services
and Track/Systems construction contracts. The cost estimate in this process is a rough estimate.
PSR # 1633

Details
Posting Number 2023-Q1(Jan-Mar)-CATS-13436
Anticipated Posting Date 2023-03-14
Commodity Code(s): 90900, 91831

Requirements Last Updated: 03/25/24



Insurance Requirements

The City requires the awarded vendor(s) to obtain and maintain the following insurance coverage
types:

  Automobile-For automobile operations liability

  General Liability-For bodily injury or property damage, arising from products, premises,

completed work, personal & advertising injury

  Workers Compensation-For lost wages and medical expenses of injured workers

Estimated Total Value

The total project value is anticipated to be:

  $5,000,000 - 9,999,999

Contract Term

The term of the project is anticipated to be:

  Through Project Completion

For Questions, Contact:
Jordan Politowicz
Procurement Officer

980-416-2715

jordan.politowicz@charlottenc.gov

tel:980-416-2715
mailto:jordan.politowicz@charlottenc.gov

